
From: Tolley, Brian <btolley@islandpacket.com>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 8/24/2017 8:52:04 AM
Subject: Re: Fw: Opinion Submission

Thanks -- received!

On Thu, Aug 24, 2017 at 8:33 AM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Dear Mr. Tolley, please see attached a submission from Lieutenant Governor Bryant for your consideration. 
Thank you

Danny Varat
 

-- 

Brian Tolley, executive editor
The State, The Island Packet and The Beaufort Gazette
843-706-8110
btolley@thestate.com or btolley@islandpacket.com or btolley@beaufortgazette.com
Twitter: @tolleybri Facebook: facebook.com/BrianTolley00
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